The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth
Achieving together for a brighter Future
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Headteacher Shalfleet and Yarmouth: 
Mrs Elizabeth Grainger B.Ed English (Hons)
 18 July 2017
Dear parents and carers,
Almost the end of term again and our schools have had a wonderful and busy year, where the governors have had the pleasure to work with Mrs Grainger and her team to provide the best opportunities, education and premises for our children. We had hoped to write to you earlier however the Ofsted visit last week at Yarmouth played havoc with the time table. The inspector can still return in this final week of term and so we aim to share the outcome with you in September.
The staff and governors are meeting for a Development Day after school has finished to review this year’s outcomes for children and look at next steps to inform our Federation Development Plan. We will therefore formally update you on the plan in the autumn term. Meanwhile we do know that the children have made good progress from their starting points. Whether they joined us in Reception Class or later during their primary school career. Due to the changes in assessment (‘emerging, developing, secure and mastery’), the government is changing the expected outcomes every year at the moment. However we strive in our schools to consistently challenge the children to be their best. Through an exciting curriculum that engages the children with their learning but also by knowing each child well, understanding what they are capable of and encouraging them to achieve. For example the ‘Inspire Days’ have been fun, challenged the children in different ways and produced some amazing work which has been on display throughout the school as well as on the website. 
We hope you have all taken the opportunity to meet up with your child’s class teacher(s) to gain an understanding of how your child is progressing, how assessments works and how you can support your child. It is this true collaboration between school and home that will bring about the best outcomes for the children.
The Federation remains popular and is expecting full reception classes in both schools in September, which is great news. A testament to the strong links we have with Little Explorers and Little Stars and giving the children the best start in life from an early age which continues through into the schools, preparing them well for their next step into secondary school and adulthood beyond. 

The staff team are continuing their work on the curriculum and tweaking where they can make it even better and more relevant. Classes have engaged with local, national and global environment and events in an age appropriate manner. Teachers also continue to work on the children’s ‘Growth Mindset’ and SOLO Taxonomy. Please have a look at the following link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uDXXV-mCLPg . Further information is also available on our website under ‘School Information / Curriculum / Solo Taxonomy’. This learning culture is at the centre of how the children are asked to approach their work and give them a passion for life-long learning. Please remember to look at our website www.fosay.co.uk, which is a great source of information and shows lots of pictures of the activities the children are involved in.

We also developed our premises further this year. In Yarmouth we were successful in gaining further funds from the Diocese to remodel our Y3/4 classroom and finish of the work we had started on in Early Years (Reception Class and Pre-school). Thank you all for your contribution to

 the voluntary funds required to finish this project. We feel the building has been transformed and now supports all the good work the staff do every day. 
At Shalfleet we expected the road works to have been completed around Christmas time, never the less we are delighted Island Roads has now finally started on the Puffin Crossing and it should be completed by the time the children return in September. This has been a very long journey and will be a significant improvement in safety for our families. We also continue to work with the local authority to seek improvement to our school buildings. We will keep you posted on the progress we make.
We are lucky to have strength and depth in our staff team and so whilst we say goodbye to some staff members, we are able to continue with the remaining team providing high quality learning for the children. We thank those members of staff leaving for their hard work and commitment to our schools, in particular Mrs Jane Lewis, our clerk who is leaving us after 12 years’ service, and wish them all the best in their future endeavours. Sadly the Diocese have to date not been able to replace Mr Bevington in the Shalfleet Benefice. Mr Mark Whatson, Reverend of St James’ Church Yarmouth, has also informed us he is retiring. We thank him for his support and dedication to the schools throughout his time at the Church. We are working closely with the Diocese to secure permanent pastoral and spiritual support for our schools. At the moment Mr Richard Wharton, Diocesan Schools Advisor, is doing a great job assisting us with a variety of matters and we are very grateful for his support, yet we have let the Diocese know that we would very much welcome to have our own Vicar(s) in our schools and parishes.
Nationally there is a ground swell of parents highlighting the issues around funding for schools. Whilst the government yesterday announced that there will be some additional funding for schools, the long term picture is far from clear. We know that our funding has remained static for a number of years whilst cost have increased considerably for a variety of reasons. At this stage we do not know what the impact of the new funding arrangements will be on our schools, so we will follow developments closely. Locally, your voice counts and we would highlight ‘Save our Schools IOW’ campaign as something which may be of interest.
You may have seen in the press that the Anglican and Catholic Diocese have commissioned a feasibility study on the potential establishment of a joint free standing Island Multi Academy Trust. The Island’s experience on Academies is not generally considered favourable, however it is appropriate for the governing body to engage with this process. We will keep you up-to-date as information is made available.
We hope this letter is informative and useful to you however should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Katie Riley, our new Clerk to the Governing Body. We wish you all a wonderful summer and look forward to welcoming you back in September.
Yours faithfully
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Carla Bradshaw

Chair of Governors
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